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Date: 11 April 2023

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

Following an inspection that took place on 21 February 2023 we served a welfare 
requirements notice on 9 March 2023. This is a legal notice that requires the provider to 
take the actions below within the timescales set out.  

   

Actions needed by 14 March 2023:  

   

ensure relevant staff are alert to issues in a child's home life and elsewhere that are a 
potential safeguarding concern, and ensure staff know what to do if they believe a child may 
be exposed to radicalisation and extremism and if there is an allegation made against a 
colleague  

   

ensure that all staff know how to recognise concerns about a child's welfare and when to 
make timely referrals to statutory safeguarding authorities, or follow up on referrals already 
made  

   

ensure that all staff implement the risk assessments that are in place and that they can 
identify and eliminate any day-to-day risks to children  

   

provide effective supervision of sleeping babies to ensure they are frequently checked on  



   

put in place and consistently implement behaviour management strategies that are 
appropriate to the children's ages and particular needs  

   

put in place and implement and effective key-person system to maximise information 
sharing with parents, provide secure and stable relationships between staff and children and 
support children's emotional needs  

   

provide staff with appropriate training and guidance to ensure they have the skills and 
knowledge to understand and implement the curriculum and can accurately assess children's 
learning and development needs  

   

implement effective arrangements to support the individual needs of children with special 
educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND) in accordance with the SEND Code of Practice.  

   

On 21 March 2023, we carried out an unannounced regulatory visit. We found the provider 
had met the actions set. The provider will be able to give parents further information about 
this. The provider is still registered with Ofsted

Page 2 of 2


